
 

 

Meeting Minutes of the Sussex County Electoral Board 
September 2, 2021 

 

Purpose of the Meeting:   

 

The purpose of the meeting was to determine whether Sussex County would support Sunday voting in the 

2021 statewide election. 

 

Call to Order:  

 

The meeting of the Sussex County Electoral Board was called to order at 9:05 a.m. at the Office of the 

Registrar of Sussex County by the Board Chair, LaVerne Ford. 

 

Roll Call: 

  

LaVerne Ford, Electoral Board Chair 

Ronald Hicks, Electoral Board Vice Chair 

Al Peschke, Electoral Board Secretary 

 

A quorum was established and the meeting properly convened. Also present were:  

 

William R. Jenkins, General Registrar of Sussex County 

Sareese Messier, Assistant Registrar of Sussex County 

Marcia Drewry, Unit Chair of Sussex County Republican Party 

Rufus Tyler, Unit Chair of Sussex County Democratic Party 

 

Agenda: 

 

• Mr. Jenkins certified notice for this meeting was properly posted as required by law. 

• Mr. Peschke read the minutes of the July 28, 2021, Electoral Board Meeting. Ms. Ford called for 

additions or corrections. There being no additions or corrections, Mr. Peschke moved to approve 

the minutes as read. The motion was seconded and carried with two in favor and one opposed. 

• Ms. Ford opened the floor to public comment on the agenda item: "Should Sussex County 

implement Sunday voting for the 2021 Statewide Elections?" 

• After public comment and discussion, Mr. Peschke moved that the General Registrar's office be 

open on one Sunday during the 2021 statewide election cycle, October 17, 2021, from 1:00 until 

5:00 p.m., for voting. The motion was seconded and passed with two in favor and one opposing. 

 

Adjournment: 

 

Mr. Peschke moved to adjourn. The motion was seconded and carried with two in favor and one 

opposing. The meeting adjourned at 10:03 a.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 
Al Peschke, Secretary 

Sussex County Electoral Board 


